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No. JNVU/DFE/2018/ &3 Dated: 08.09.2018

All Heads of the Department/Incharge
IFaculty of Engineering

JNV University

Jodhpur.

Dear Sir,

As already informed vide letter No. INVU/DFE/18/751 dated 06.09.2018 of
this oftice, the M.E En_trance Examination was Scheduled to be held on 13" and
14" of September 2018.

But as a Subsequent development, now 13" September has been declared a

holiday. Consequently all the examination programme notified to be held on that
th

day are being shifted to 15" September.

The examination programmed fixed for 14" September shall remain

unchanged.
Thanking you,
Yours sincerely,
Copy P | (Prof. Shrikhnt Ojha)
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